
 
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 
March 2, 2013 

 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 
Linda Westergaard on Saturday, March 2, 2013, at Dahl’s on E. 33rd St.   In attendance at this 
meeting were Valerie Madison, Lorraine Eldredge, Linda Westergaard, Bill Martin, and Marge 
Ramsey.  John Thomas from Fairmont Park also attended this board meeting.   
 
Linda said the speaker for our Monday meeting will be Ted Corrigan and Amy Kahler from 
Des Moines Water Works.    
 
Linda reported that she has filed with the Secretary of State so we are good for the next 
year.   
 
We received a thank you letter from the Domestic Abuse Agency that we brought items for 
them in our December meeting.   
 
The next item for discussion was Fairmont Park and their organizational meeting coming up 
on March 11th at 6:30 pm at Capitol Hills Christian Church.  John Thomas spoke of his meeting 
with Bonnie Bell.  Marge Ramsey told of her conversation with Bonnie Bell.   
 
The closing of the east side streets was discussed and this will go to the City Council at one of 
their meetings in March.   
 
Marge Ramsey has been asked to give a report to the NRB Wednesday night regarding 
Fairmont Park and said if anyone would like to come, they are welcome.  Another report will 
be given to the NRB at their April meeting reporting on the outcome of the March 11th 
meeting.  She dvised that it would be more important for attendance at the April meeting.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


